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The X Box: EEOC Announces Addition of Nonbinary 
Gender Option to Discrimination Charge 

By Aretta Bernard & Stephanie Olivera Mittica 

In recognition of Transgender Day of Visibility, today, the EEOC announced that it would be providing 
members of the LGBTQI+ community the option to select a nonbinary “X” gender marker when completing 
the voluntary self-identification questions that are traditionally part of the intake process for filing a charge 
of discrimination.  

Specifically, in an effort to promote greater equity and inclusion, the EEOC will add an option to mark “X” 
during two stages of the intake and charge filing process. This addition will be reflected in the EEOC’s 
voluntary demographic questions relating to gender in the online public portal, which individuals use to 
submit inquiries regarding the filing of a charge of discrimination, as well as related forms that are used in 
lieu of the online public portal. The nonbinary “X” gender marker will also be included in the EEOC’s modified 
charge of discrimination form, which will also include “Mx” in the list of prefix options. 

Additionally, the EEOC will incorporate the CDC and NCHS’s proposed definition of “X,” which provides as 
follows: (1) “unspecified,” which promotes privacy for individuals who prefer not to disclose their gender 
identity; and (2) “another gender identity,” which promotes clarity and inclusion for those who wish to signify 
that they do not identify as male or female.  

The EEOC’s announcement came shortly after the White House released a detailed Fact Sheet highlighting 
the steps the federal government has taken to address equality and visibility for Transgender Americans. 
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